
1 

 

 

CITY OF ALEXANDRIA 

TRAFFIC AND PARKING BOARD PUBLIC HEARING 

MONDAY, JULY 26, 2021, 7 P.M. 

VIRTUAL MEETING 
 

M I N U T E S 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman, William Schuyler, Vice Chair, James Lewis, 

Jason Osborne, Annie Ebbers, Ann Tucker, Lavonda Bonnard and Casey Kane 

 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: None 

 

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Bob Garbacz, Division Chief of Traffic Engineering, Ryan 

Knight, Civil Engineering IV, Cuong Nguyen, Civil Engineering II, Megan Oleynik, Urban 

Planner II, Victoria Caudullo, Urban Planner III, Alex Block, Principal Planner, and Martin 

Barna, Director of Planning and Marketing for DASH.  

 

1. Announcement of deferrals and withdrawals: None. 
 

2. Approval of the June 28, 2021 Traffic and Parking Board meeting minutes: 

 

BOARD ACTION:  Mr. Lewis made a motion, seconded by Ms. Ebbers to approve the 

minutes of the June 28, 2021, Traffic and Parking Board meeting. The motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

3. WRITTEN STAFF UPDATES:  

a. Duke Street Truck Route Progress 

b. Foxchase Parking Request follow-up 

 

4. PUBLIC DISCUSSION PERIOD: Ms. Skarda, Ms. Bennett, Ms. Dunning, Ms. 

Callahan spoke concerning the classification of Duke Street.  Mr. Stilp spoke concerning 

the proposed residential permit parking district in Potomac Yard.  

 

PUBLIC HEARING 

 

5. ISSUE: Consideration of the creation of Residential Permit Parking District 13 in the 

Potomac Yard Area. 

 

DISCUSSION:  Ms. Oleynik presented the item to the Board.  The Board wanted to 

make sure the residents of any new buildings would be eligible for permits if the new 

district was created. 

 

PUBLIC TESTIMONY: Mr. Stilp and Mr. Capone spoke in favor of the request.   

 

BOARD ACTION: Mr. Kane made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lewis to approve the 

request for the creation of Residential Permit Parking District 13 in the Potomac Yard 

Area. The motion carried unanimously.  
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6. ISSUE: Consideration of a request to adjust parking to accommodate the New DASH 

Network. 

 

DISCUSSION:  Mr. Garbacz and Mr. Barna presented the item to the Board. One of the 

Board members had concerns about the limited number of parking spaces and that trucks 

may park in the newly created parking spaces.  

 

PUBLIC TESTIMONY: No one from the public spoke on this item.  

 

BOARD ACTION: Mr. Lewis made a motion, seconded by Ms. Ebbers to approve the 

request to adjust parking to accommodate the new DASH network. The motion carried 

unanimously.  

 

7. STAFF UPDATES:  

• Ms. Caudulo provided an update the Bikeshare expansion.  

• Mr. Garbacz stated there is no August meeting.  

 

 

 


